
 

 10th September 2019 

CORONAVIRUS SYMPTOMS  

Please do not bring you child into school if they have any Coronavirus symptoms.  The main 

symptoms of Coronavirus in children are: 

 a high temperature 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour or 3 or more 

coughing episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell or taste anything, 

or things smell or taste different to normal. 

If your child has any of the main symptoms of Coronavirus please get a test as soon as possible.  You 

can arrange this by calling 119. 

If a child develops symptoms throughout the day, their parents will be contacted and the child will 

be sent home.  A text message will be sent to the parents of the children in the class to inform them 

that a child has developed symptoms.  The Government guidance is that children should continue to 

attend school and if the child tests positive for Covid 19, the school will contact you to take the next 

steps. 

ARRIVAL/PICK-UP TIMES 

Here is a reminder of our Arrival/Pick Up Times.  The children can arrive at any point in their 15 

minute slots, if you have multiple pick up/drop off times, please ensure you time your arrival/pick up 

so you spend the least amount of time on the school premises and adhere to social distancing 

guidelines.  Please do not use the main school car park as this is for staff only. 

Year Group Arrival Time Pick up time Door 

Nursery 

Wb 14
th
 September, full 

day timings 

9:00am – 9:15am 2:45pm Enter and exit through usual EYFS entrance. 

Reception 8:45am – 9:00am 3:10pm Enter and exit through usual EYFS entrance. 

Year One  9:00am – 9:15am 3:15pm Enter and exit through classroom doors 

Year Two 8:45am – 9:00am 3:00pm KS1 Door 

Year Three 8:40am – 9:00am 3:15pm Enter and exit through classroom doors 

Year Four 8:40am – 9:00am 3:00pm Enter and exit through classroom doors 

Year Five 8:40am – 9:00am 3:15pm Enter and exit through classroom doors 

Year Six 8:40am – 9:00am 3:15pm Enter and exit through the KS2 Hal 
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SCHOOL DINNERS 

If your child is having a school dinner, please pay by card at the school office or on SimsPay.  If you 

would like to sign up to SimsPay please contact the school office.  School meals are £11.50 per week 

(£2.30 per day) If you would like to change your child’s meal arrangement please inform the school 

office.  If you believe you qualify for Free School Meals please apply online at 

www.manchester.gov.uk/benefits.  Thank you. 

CONTACT NUMBERS 

Please inform the school office if any contact numbers have changed.  It is very important we have 

the correct phone numbers on our system in case of emergencies and to keep parents updated of 

Coronavirus communications.   
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